

High Road, Kells, Whitehaven, Cumbria. CA28 9PQ

Telephone: 01946 691865 Email: admin@kells-inf.cumbria.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Jones

Friday 7th September 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to Nursery

We have had a super time in nursery this week and I have been amazed at how well the morning children have settled back in their routine and adapted to eating their snack or packed lunches in the dining hall.

This term we are beginning with an introduction to eating together in the dining hall in preparation for the transition to Reception next September. This allows the children a quieter time to eat their lunch and become accustomed to the large expanse of the dining hall. So far so good. This means a small change to what has been done in past years. Each child will need to bring in a healthy snack in their own lunch box or bag each day. This will be part of their curriculum and learning in nursery as they make healthy choices and have social time around the table.

Please remember that we are a NUT FREE school due to allergies so peanut butter or chocolate spread does contain nuts and traces of these can be harmful to those with allergies.

We also welcome Miss Carly Harrison who is currently working as a temporary Nursery Assistant each morning with Mrs Pennington, whilst Mrs Lomas is working with Reception children. This is just a temporary measure.

We will be updating how we record and share information about your child's progress this year using the "Learning Book" which is an online record that you can also interact with at home. This will replace the paper books that have been done in the past. There will be an update on this later this term where you will be given an introduction to how it works and how you will access your child's records.

Please watch out for the weekly newsletter as it will have information for all year groups but may have individual reminders for nursery.

With kind regards,

Jo Jones